Press Release: 

Honduras Human Rights Crises: 

Jesuit Priest Recently on Tour in Chicago Receiving Death Threats.

Chicago Organizations  to Deliver Human Rights Complaint to the Honduran Consulate in Chicago:

April 20, 2010 -  1p.m.  - Honduran Consulate: 4439 West Fullerton

For more information: Alexy J. Lanza (312) 656-8655

An urgent communication from Radio Progreso in Honduras reports that Father Ismael “Melo” Moreno, Director of Radio Progreso, has received a new series of death threats over the last two weeks because of his work in human rights and in the communication media. Early in March, Father Melo toured the United States, including Chicago and Milwaukee, on a speaking tour highlighting the human rights crises in Honduras since military coup in June 2009 and especially since the installation of the Pepe Lobo government in January 2010. He also met with U.S. congressional representatives and government officials to ask that the U.S. not support the continuation of the coup through the new regimen of Porfirio “Pepe” Lobo. 

On April 15th the International Center for Justice and International Law submitted a letter to the Interamerican Human Rights Court requesting that the court mandate the enforcement of protective measures requested previously for Father Melo and an investigation of the new threats against the priest, Radio Progreso staff, and community members. The letter quotes from threatening text messages received by family members of one of the victims of multiple sexual and physical abuses by police who denounced the abuses on Radio Progreso. It also quotes the death threats received by Father Melo and Radio Progreso staff. 

These threats come when journalists in Honduras have been targeted for death-squad sytle repression. 5 journalists covering human rights abuses and government misconduct were murdered in the month of March alone. Since the Lobo government was installed at the end of January there have been…. murders of journalists, trade unionists, peasant organizers and other associated with continuing opposition to the coup d’etat. 

Last week, organizations in Chicago joined more than 50 U.S. organizations in sending a letter to Pepe Lobo demanding and end to the violations of human rights and the military-police-paramiliary attacks on peasant communities in the region of Aguan in northern Honduras. On April 20th a copy of this letter, along with the new complaint regarding threats against Father Melo will be delivered to the Consul General of Honduras in Chicago. 
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